
Second Grade Newsletter

Week of Dec. 9, 2024

The purpose of this newsletter is to provide you with some insight as to what is happening in

our busy second grade classroom. If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact

me by phone, email, or note.

E: gasau@stjohnsracine.org P: 262-488-1869

Upcoming Week Reminders:

Monday December 16 PE/ Christmas program

Tuesday December 17 Memory/ Best Christmas Pageant Ever

Wednesday December 18 Chapel

Thursday December 19 Library

Friday December 20 11:45 dismissal

*Please notice that there is a math packet in the folder. Please complete and

return by Friday. This takes the place of math facts and serves as extra practice

on what we have currently been working on in math.

*Christmas Program: Please dress in church clothes. If you are in the 4:15 service

your second grader may stay in my room after school. If you are in the 6:00

service, please meet in my room at 5:45.

*Supplies: This is the time of year when supplies start to get low! Please check

with your second grader as to what they need replenished.

Literacy

This week we learned about one of God’s amazing creatures, reindeer. With

the use of mini fact cards, we were detectives and found answers to several

questions relating to habitat, what they eat, physical appearance, migration, and

adaptations for the cold weather.

Math

Two digit addition with and without regrouping was the main focus for the

week. There is extra practice on this skill in your folder. It would be wise to double

check your second grader’s work to make sure they are regrouping when needed

and that they are starting in the ones place.

Science

We completed the mountain habitat which we started last week.



Religion

In order to get to the Christmas story, we read several stories this week!

Two of the stories, Jonah and Nehemiah, show us that there are consequences for

our sin, but God helps us rebuild our relationship with Him and others through the

Word. We also read that God promised Abraham that the entire world would be

blessed by a Savior. The last story was about the foretelling of the birth of John

the Baptist.

Art

Shhh….it’s a surprise! We also worked on our Knight’s of Columbus poster.


